




























































































































































































































































































































































































































































 
 
 
 
 
July 29, 2003 
 
Dr. Notker Wolfe, OSB 
Abate Primate 
Badia Primaziale 
Piazza dei Cavalieri di Malta, 5 
I-00153 Rome 
Italia 
 
 Dear Abbot Notker, 
 

I just received the news that you are bringing Father Francisco Schulte, OSB, to 
work with you on the staff at Collegio di Sant’Anselmo.  Father Francisco had made the 
request to leave here directly as a monk in good standing to work at Sant’Anselmo and I 
had to turn down his request for the following reason.  In response, he requested and was 
granted a three-year exclaustration from Saint John’s Abbey.   

 
 Father Francisco has been listed as a “suspect” on a website that details sexual 
abuse by monks of this monastery.  I have pressed the person who has developed this 
web site to come forward with the accusation and the person who made it but this has not 
happened so far.  I do not know if anything will come from this. 
 
 However, there are two other allegations in his file that are serious.  Francisco had 
an inappropriate sexual relationship with a teenage boy in North Carolina back in the 
1980s.  This has never become public and has never become a lawsuit.  However, it could 
do both at any time, given the charged climate in the United States.  Francisco also had 
several inappropriate sexual relationships with teenage boys when he was a member of 
San Antonio Abad monastery in Puerto Rico.  It is doubtful that these will ever become 
public knowledge but one never knows.   
 

As a result of these incidents Francisco has been living here under restriction for 
several years, beginning during the time of Abbot Timothy. These restrictions mean no 
contact with students18 years or younger and no pastoral work in the diocese.  
Francisco’s photograph has been published on the web site and the fact of his restriction 
has been in the press -- this is public knowledge and it has been confirmed by the abbey. 

 
 Francisco has had extensive psychological evaluations and all reports indicate that 
these incidents were an issue of developmental immaturity.  They state clearly that he is 
not a sexual predator.  Nevertheless, we live in a time when people in this country are not 
making fine distinctions.  Under these conditions, if you bring Father Francisco to work 
at Sant’ Anselmo, it is without my approval.   
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Sincerely in Christ,  
 
 
Abbot John Klassen, OSB 
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